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· Thank you, Mr. President.

· The United States welcomes the delegation from Costa Rica.

· We commend Costa Rica’s continued commitment to and leadership in the promotion of human rights both domestically and internationally, and particularly its efforts in managing migration challenges. 

· In the spirit of constructive engagement, we recommend that Costa Rica:

1. Reduce prison overcrowding and improve prison conditions by building new accessible facilities, renovating existing facilities, and evaluating policy measures to reduce the prison population.  

2. Facilitate the peaceful resolution of land disputes by enforcing the law on Indigenous land rights; providing adequate funding for effective compensation of non-Indigenous landholders; strengthening protections for Indigenous Peoples against violence and displacement; and ensuring equitable access to the justice system.

3. Continue improving access to asylum protections, including by modernizing the asylum system and adding additional personnel to reduce the backlog for refugee status determinations.

· I thank you.



